
 
 
 

Cyclone Chapter of SHRM 

Meeting Minutes          

June 13, 2013 
 

 

Meeting called to order at 8:05 a.m. by President Julie Moss. 

 

Present: 36 Human Resource Professional Members  

 

Introductions, Announcements, and Accomplishments: 

Introductions of members were completed.  

Mallory Schon led the group in a “Fun” activity.    

Deb Malsom distributed an informational sheet on the Employment Outlook which she will distribute 

during the meeting.   

Chapter Business 

Financials: 

The May 2013 financial reports were emailed to members with the meeting announcement as well as 

posted on the Cyclone Chapter website.   

 

The following financials reports for March 2013 were read as follows: 

Checking - $9,903.64 

Savings - $3,767.88 

CD - $8,485.06 

CD - $5,005.26 

 

Kevin Stow made a motion, seconded by Brenda Behling to approve the May 2013 financials as 

presented.  Motion Carried.   

 

Minutes: 

The minutes of May 2013 meeting were posted on the Cyclone Chapter website with a link provided in 

the meetings announcement that was emailed to members. 

 

Linda Pruisman made a motion, seconded by Deb Malsom to approve the meeting minutes of May 

2013 as presented.  Motion Carried.   

 

Membership Report: 

Steve Fiorello reported that we gained another 7 paid members bringing our grand total to 95.   

 

Education Update: 

No report. 

 

Legislative Update:  

No report. 

 



Foundation Update: 

Kevin Stow reported that they have 2 new CDs that can be checked out.  See Kevin for more details.    

Kevin noted that SHRM annual campaign is actively going on if you would like to me an individual 

donation.  Remember that the SHRM Foundation is the non-profit entity that makes our lives early.   

 

Technology Update: 

Chelsey-one of our speakers in March, Dwight Taylor will be providing a full day seminar in 

September.  Information will be posted on the Cyclone SHRM website and in our LinkedIn group.   

 

Diversity Update: 

No report 

 

Publicity Update: 

Vacant.  This position is available, and we would like to fill this as soon as possible.  

 

Old Business: 

We are actively recruiting for a Publicity Chair and have an offer out there.  More information will be 

forthcoming.   

 

The Speaker Evaluation Survey form is on each table.  Please take the time to complete this and leave 

on the table at the end.  We are also looking for a small committee of members to plan programming 

for 2014.  If you are interested, please indicate this on the form.   

 

National SHRM Conference is coming up next week and will be held in Chicago.  Safe travels.   

 

New Business 

No new business.   

Business meeting adjourned at 8:25 a.m. 

 

Program Summary 

Julie Moss introduced Melynda DeCarlo, founder of the The Mevyn Group who presented on 

“Engagement”.   

 

Closing 

Next month’s meeting will be on July 11, 2013.   

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Cheryl Baker, Secretary/Treasurer 


